CCNS NEWS UPDATE

Runs 5/31/13 through 6/7/13

(THEME UP AND UNDER)  This is the CCNS News Update, an overview of the latest nuclear safety issues, brought to you every week by Concerned Citizens for Nuclear Safety.  Here is this week's top headline:
· NNSA Penalizes Sandia; In Response Director Says Nuclear Weapons Stockpile May Not Be Met
In November 2012, Neile L. Miller, Principal Deputy Administrator of the National Nuclear Security Administration, determined that the Fiscal Year 2006 fee for the Sandia Corporation would be reduced 25 percent, resulting in a loss of over $6 million.  Ms. Miller found that the February 2006 tragic vehicle accident in Kodiak, Alaska involving three Sandia employees was the result of negligence.
The Sandia employees were in Kodiak in support of an early morning missile launch.  Following it, a party ensued in which alcohol was available.  Some Sandia employees went in a government vehicle to gather driftwood for a bonfire, got stuck and walked back.  Later that night, a Sandia line-manager ordered employees to retrieve the stuck vehicle.  On the way, the vehicle they were using crashed.  As a result, two of the Sandia employees are permanently disabled, one requiring constant care.  Sandia settled with the injured workers in 2007 and 2008 for a total of almost $4.3 million.  

In April 2012, Ms. Miller notified Sandia Director Dr. Paul Hommert of her determination to reduce the fee and requested information about any mitigating circumstances.  In May, Hommert responded with a seven-page letter in which he defended Sandia’s handling of the Alaskan incident and argued that Sandia should not be docked for its negligent performance. He concluded his letter by saying, “…these actions [to penalize Sandia] are interpreted by me and my leadership as intended (whether rightly or wrongly) to send us a message that our broader national security work is not supported by the NNSA.… [T]he implications of such a message will impact our ability to support the nation’s national security challenges. First and foremost among the challenges that will be impacted are the needs of our nation’s nuclear deterrent, which we cannot meet without our broader work.”
Hommert wears two hats, the first as the Director of Sandia National Laboratories; the second as president of the executive board of the for-profit Sandia Corporation.
Jay Coghlan, Director of Nuclear Watch New Mexico, said, “In response to NNSA’s criticism and proposed penalty, in effect Hommert tells the federal government to give us the money or the safety and reliability of the nation’s nuclear weapons stockpile is at risk. There is an inherent conflict of interest in having the nuclear weapons labs directors also acting as presidents of the for-profit limited liability corporations that run the labs. As part of badly need reform and strengthening of federal oversight, these two positions should be strictly separated so that the American public can be fully confident that profoundly serious nuclear weapons policy decisions are not being influenced by private for-profit motives.”

This been the CCNS News Update.  To sign up to receive the weekly CCNS News Update, please go to nuclearactive.org.     
